



The International Anti-Counterfeiting Coalition (the “IACC”) welcomes this opportunity to comment on the important issues associated with the proposed trademark protection mechanisms outlined in the report of the recommendations of the Special Trademark Issues Review Team (“STI-RT”) as part of the proposed enlargement of global Top-Level Domain Names (“gTLDs”). 

The IACC is the largest multinational organization exclusively advocating the interests of companies concerned with product piracy and counterfeiting.  Our members consist of approximately 150 corporations, trade associations, and professional firms and collectively earn total revenues of over $650 billion.  The intellectual property owners represent a cross-section of industries, consisting of many of the world’s best known companies for the various products that they develop, manufacture and distribute in the entertainment, automotive, pharmaceutical, motion picture, consumer goods, personal care, apparel and other product sectors.  These members regularly conduct intellectual property enforcement efforts in scores of countries around the world.


The IACC is deeply troubled by the belated insertion of an entirely new step in the process of expanding the proposed gTLD space.  The deliberate process employed by ICANN to date is such that numerous issues have arisen concerning the expansion of the proposed gTLD space.  The public comment process which has caused these issues to surface has led the ICANN community and staff to rework and revise several aspects of the application process, not all of which are reflected by comparison of first and last drafts of the Draft Applicant Guidebook (DAG) and many of which remain unresolved.

At no time, have any of the proposed applicant processes contemplated insertion of an additional “expression of interest” (“EOI”) step.  The proposed EOI represents a distraction from the still unresolved process of determining whether to enlarge the gTLD space and the criteria governing such expansion.  It requires prospective applicants to make a significant investment while many of those issues remained unresolved and amorphous.

Substantively, prospective applicants may feel compelled to participate in an EOI for defensive reasons, thereby increasing the costs and apparent demand for new gTLDs when such demand remains highly speculative.  The reduced fee (to $55,000 from $185,000) may inflate demand through speculation and impose greater burdens on ICANN when it is unprepared given the still incomplete applicant process governing new gTLDs.


In summary, we urge ICANN reconsider the scope and effectiveness of the proposed Trademark Clearinghouse.
Very Truly Yours,
J. Andrew Coombs
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